
McGill university
MONTREAL

F aculty of- Arts
Officii of thb Dican December 27 "til , 1926#

Sir Artnur Currie, G.C.M.G.,
Principal,
McGill University,
Montreal.

My dear Principal : -
I have received your letter of the 

22nd instant, and now wish to reply as follows. The 
practice of permitting individual professors to cancel the 
last nour of lectures before vacation has existed for a 
long time in most Universities. It probably dates from 
tne time when examinations were always ueld before tne mid­
winter vacation. I agree witn you tnat there is no reason 
why the practice should continue now, except as a concession 
to an ancient custom. Personally, I always lecture on the 
last hour, but I should not care to complain if my colleague 
across the hall did not do so. There was one class which
did not meet properly on Monday, but tnat was not because 
otner classes held on Tuesday, Tnursday and Saturday dis­
continued on tne previous Saturday.

Yours very truly,

Dean


